

APPIN PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

Learning for Living SCHOOL HOME COMMUNITY

27th February 2020

Hello Everyone,

We are now over halfway through Term 1 with a lot to happen over the next few weeks. On Monday students in our Grade 3/4 unit will be heading off on their three day camp to The Great Aussie Holiday Park, Lake Hume. We wish them all a great camp and thank Mr Kerlin, Mr Storer, Mrs Martin, Mrs Wright and Mrs Leerson for looking after our students while they are away.

This week I'd like to introduce to you our House Captains and Flag Bearers. All the students were again very proud to receive their badges at our recent assembly and look forward to supporting Appin Park students at special events and in day to day activities. Riley York and Seth Saunders are our flag bearers. New flags are on their way as well as a stand so they can feature more prominently during assembly and special events. Our House Captains are: Abbey Waide, Corey Majanovic, James Long, Tahli Hutton, Rosie Welch, Tom Mason, Mitch Feldtmann and Chloe Smith. We are confident that all students will be able to carry out their job demonstrating true Appin Park values.

Thank you to those families who were able to come to our Parent Teacher Conferences this week. We understand that it is not always convenient in the times advertised for you to attend so please contact your classroom teacher or the office if you'd like to make another time to visit and talk about your child. This is an opportunity to have a one on one conversation about your child and what a day at school entails for students at Appin Park.

This Monday evening at 6:00pm we will hold the AGM for APPA. This will be held in the staffroom. Another great way to support our school community.

Thank you Frasca's Steel for making and providing a cover for a pit that houses our communications cables. We appreciate your support.



2020 Flag Monitors

2020 House Captains

Congratulations to this week's Gumleaf winners -Judd, Logan, Bonnie, Declan, Riley and Gerard. They enjoyed an ice cream with Mrs Vescio.

Fiona Carson - Principal



Appin Stars



Albie Meloury

For always showing an interest in learning and a desire to improve. Albie also contributes actively to classroom discussions and is keen to share his knowledge with the class on a consistent basis.

A great start to grade 4 Albie. Well done.

Clare Williams

For being respectful, caring and responsible. Clare has a love of learning and enjoys the challenge of working towards achieving her learning goals. Keep up the good work, Clare.

Upcoming Events					
2-4 Mar	Grade 3/4 Camp	9 Mar	Labour Day Public Holiday	20 Mar	Easter Raffle Casual Day
2 Mar	APPA AGM	11 Mar	Foundation Students first Wednesday	27 Mar	Term 1 Ends





SPORTS NEWS

Four of our students competed in the Wangaratta District Swimming Carnival on Monday at the Olympic Pool. Charlotte Marshall and Zeah Nelson were competing for the first time and swam in two individual events before joining Emily Martens and Ella Nelson in the freestyle and medley relays.

Emily swam strongly to finish 3rd in her individual butterfly event. The girls all acquitted themselves very well and should be proud of their achievements.

Appin Park Parents' Association ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MONDAY 2nd MARCH 2020 6.00pm in the Staff Room

We would love to see some new faces at the meeting, so come and join our current members and the Principal for some wine & nibbles.

Nomination forms for office bearers are available at the office.

APPA HAPPENINGS

This year we are trying a new way of running fundraising activities in our school. We are asking for a parent (or maybe 2) to be the representative for their child's grade. Each class, will then be in charge of organising one event for the year, ie; hot dog day, sausage sizzle, causal day, etc.

The parent rep will coordinate the helpers from their class to run the event. APPA members will be available to assist these Parent Reps in any way they need.

The idea behind this change is to enable more people to assist with the fundraising events that the school holds. If you you would like to nominate as the parent rep for your child's class or would like more information please talk to Nicole in the office.



ICY POLES ARE BACK!

50 cents each From the canteen every Friday lunchtime.





WANGARATTA HIGH SCHOOL

INFORMATION NIGHT

Thursday, 5th March 6pm to 7pm

In the Flexible Learning Centre (FLC)

The session will also cover information about the 2021 SEAL Program intake at Wangaratta High School.

Please call 03 5723 0500 to RSVP.





